
Friday 12th September 2025 

Absence Reporting Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.45am and the gates will open 

automatically at 8.30am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff 

before this time please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

AUTUMN 1 & 2 DIARY DATES 

Please find below a list of events that will 
be taking place during this term; 

20.09.2025 Y6 Bag Pack 

25.09.2025 McMillan Coffee Morning 

01.10.2025 Whole School Photos 

02.10.2025 Great British Lunch Menu 

03.10.2025 Y3 Stoneage Day 

22.10.2025 Y6 Dobroyd & SATS Meeting 

23.10.2025 Y6 Eden Camp 

24.10.2025 Training Day 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED!! 

Would you like to help our 

children be the best they can 

be?  

We are looking for volunteers within our amazing school. 

We need volunteers for our school trips! Last year we had 

more than 60 experiences organised for the children to 

provide essential experiential and engaging learning. In order 

to keep up the level of trips and visits we are now beginning 

to collate a 'POOL' of volunteers that we can call upon as and 

when we have trips going out.  

If you would like to know more please contact the school 

office, Mr Barker or Miss Bacchaus.  

We are also looking for reading volunteers. If you have half 

an hour or more to spare, we would love you to come in to 

school and listen to our children reading.  

If you are interested in this, please contact the school office 

or Miss Bacchaus . 

We look forward to hearing from many of you soon. 

YEAR 2 

Year 2 has been learning all about what Super 

Heroes need to eat to stay fit and healthy. We 

looked at the different food 

groups and sorted foods that we may eat into 

the correct groups.  

YEAR 6 

This week the children started their Science 

topic by learning about the circulatory system by 

finding out what the important parts are and the 

functions. They matched up jigsaw pieces and drew their own 

circulatory system. Here are some of their amazing pieces of 

learning.  

 

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

On Wednesday 1st October our school 

photographer will be coming into school to take 

every child’s picture. 

If you would like to have pictures taken with children in your 

family that do not attend Park Spring, please come along at 

8.15am to the hall and queue. 

If you would like to have a sibling photograph for your 

children who attend Park Spring, please complete the form to 

have their photograph throughout the day. https://

forms.office.com/e/Vykx77AUCV 

https://forms.office.com/e/Vykx77AUCV
https://forms.office.com/e/Vykx77AUCV


ATTENDANCE 

  
If your child is going to be absent from school 

then please text this number 07891274260. Please give as 

much information as possible for the absence. Please note 

that this phone will not be answered for phone calls.  

MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS 

Please can you try and arrange for your child’s medical and dental appointments for after school to ensure that 

your children are not missing out on their essential education. 

HIGH SCHOOL OPEN DAYS 

If your child has just gone into 

year 6, you will know that the 

applications for high school are open. Here is a list of Open 

days for some high schools in the area: 

Priesthorpe School—16th September 2025 6pm—8pm 

Crawshaw School—18th September 2025 5.30pm—8.30pm 

Dixon Academy—18th September 2025 5pm—7.00pm 

Farnley Academy—2nd October 2025 5.30pm—8.30pm 

Leeds West Academy—1st October 2025  6pm—8pm 

NELL BANK 

We had two amazing days at Nell Bank outdoor activity centre in Ilkley this week.Y3 and Y5 enjoyed a day of team building and 

problem solving. As you can see we had an amazing time. Lots of learning and lots of learning! 

This trip was ENTIRE:LY free to the 110 children we took this week. The funding was supplied generously by old friends of Park 

Spring - The Nolan Family via their business Glentrool Estates. They paid for the activities and the transport. We hope the 

families of Y3 and Y5 children enjoyed hearing all about it as much as we enjoyed going!  

PARENTAL CONSENT 

Please make sure your parental consent on 

Arbor is UpToDate. Go onto your Arbor 

App, select the 3 lines and then profile, then scroll down to 

consents and complete all the options. This is especially 

important for trips that the children go on. 












